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BOARD OF HEALTH 
1196 MAIN STREET 

HOLDEN, MASSACHUSETTS  01520 

 
TELEPHONE (508) 210-5542 

Facsimile (508) 829-0252 

HEALTH DEPARTMENT 

 

Town of Holden 

Board of Health Meeting – Remote Meeting 

March 16, 2021 

 

Members Present - Mr. Michael Mazloff, Michelle O’Rourke, Stella Adu-Gyamfi 

 

Others Present:  Pamela Harding – Director Planning & Development, Denise Monteiro – Recording 

Secretary, Danielle Edmands – Regional Environmental Health Specialist   

 

Michael Mazloff called the meeting to order at 5:32 PM 

 

Approval of Meeting Minutes January 19, 2021 and January 28, 2021 

 Michael Mazloff made a motion to approve the meeting minutes, Michelle seconded the motion. 

APPROVED 

 

Title V Inspections Completed 

 1 Nottingham Drive – Passes  

 5 Ridgewood Road – Passes  

 9 Heather Circle – Passes  

 1782 Wachusett Street – Fails  

 

Systems Being Installed 

 NONE 

 

Systems Being Repaired 

 536 Bullard Street 

 

Health Agent Reports/Updates – Danielle Edmands – Regional Environmental Health Specialist 

 

Housing/Nuisance 

 

 27 Walnut Street – Danielle and Julie performed a housing inspection on 2/23/2021. An Order 

Letter was sent out and delivered on 3/4/2021. There will be a re-inspection 30 days from date of 

delivery. 

 Received a complaint about Sunnyside Ford on 3/2/2021. The customer claimed the staff were 

not wearing masks. Danielle performed an onsite inspection and spoke with management. The 

complaint was unfounded. 
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Food Inspections 

 

 Re-inspection of Parrot Pizza 

 Sweet Melissa Cakes 

 Big Y 

 Mountview Middle School 

 Immanuel Lutheran Church Kitchen 

 Leroux Meat and Deli 

 Papa Gino’s 

 
 Michael Mazloff asked Danielle if she has checked on Mobil and Dunkin Donuts to see if they have been 

in compliance for COVID 

 Danielle responded yes 

 Michael asked Danielle to make notes of the routine COVID checks she does on the monthly reports 

 Danielle said she does make note on the inspection reports when she does the onsite inspections 

 Stella Adu-Gyamfi joined the meeting at 5:38 pm 

 

New/Other Business 

 

 Michael Mazloff asked about the relationship with Worcester and Holden due to the vaccine site at 

Worcester Senior Center being discontinued as a vaccination site at the end of March. 

 Pam Harding informed the Board Rutland has revamped their operation to increase the region due to the 

state prohibiting local clinics. They have included Holden in the increase to their region 

 Michael Mazloff asked what this means going forward. 

 Pam Harding said she is not sure, we still does not have Prep Mod log-ins to log-in to the vaccine site 

 Michael Mazloff said yes true I have asked, you have asked, still nothing. It seems a local Holden clinic 

for Holden is out of the picture. 

 

CMRPHA 

 Danielle reviewed some information as we have not received a monthly update in 2021 

 

Tobacco 

 The Alliance reached out with some tobacco updates but the Board decided it was not necessary 

to go forward with them at this time. 

 

Next Meeting April 13, 2021 at 5:30 pm 

Meeting Adjourned 6:05 PM 

 


